
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: November 27, 2017

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Jonathan Hebert

Absent: David Patch

Visitors: Kevin McEnaney

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:35 PM.

Lynn Jones, AA, showed and discussed the bid specifications ad for the shoveling/plowing for the town
hall and the two fire stations. Chairman Chandler telephoned Fire Chief L. Patrick Roberts and 
requested he do a sketch for both the Glen and Bartlett fire stations detailing what he would like 
plowed and shoveled. The bid specification ad will be placed in the local paper.

Lynn Jones, AA, informed the Selectmen that she has had numerous conversations with the State 
Department of Revenue concerning getting the tax rate set for our tax bills. They are looking for an 
amount for the emergency expenditures for the storm we had on October 30th.  Chairman Chandler 
stated we don’t know how much that will be or what revenue we might receive if FEMA and the State 
declare the storm a disaster. Selectman Hebert suggested that a call to Director Steve Hamilton, 
NHDRA, be made to explain the unusual situation. Chairman Chandler telephoned Hamilton and a 
letter was e-mailed to him concerning the emergency expenditure and that it will be a 2018 
expense/revenue not 2017. 

The Selectmen checked their calendars and came up with a date of December 7, 2017 at 03:30 PM for a
Bartlett Jackson Ambulance meeting. 

The Selectmen signed checks, reviewed building permits and correspondence throughout the meeting.

There being no further items to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 04:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


